## City of Hill City Variance Public Hearing June 14, 2016

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a Public Hearing was held in the Community Room. This Public Hearing was in regard to the Fire Department needing a 6 foot variance to build an addition onto the existing Fire Hall. Members present: Mayor Larry Baker, council members Audrey Baratto, Nate Rollins and Tina Haugen. Baker called the meeting to order at 5:48 p.m.

Ron Saxton from the Fire Department explained that they needed a 6 foot variance off from the north property line of the Fire Hall in order to add an addition to the Fire Hall.

(Council member Dave Lange arrived at 5:49 p.m.).

With the 6 foot variance the addition would be in line with the existing Fire Hall. CenturyLink owns the property to the north of the Fire Hall and they were fine with this variance as long as the grass between them and the new addition was replaced.

Motion made by Baker to approve the 6 foot variance for the Fire Hall addition, second by Baratto. Motion carried with all members present voting in favor.

Motion made by Baker to adjourn the Public Hearing at 5:51 p.m., second by Haugen. Motion carried with all members present voting in favor.

Respectfully Submitted:		
Diana McManigle, Clerk/Treasurer	Larry Baker, Mayor	